STATE OF COLORADO

Bill Owens, Governor Jane E. Norton, Executive Director

Dedicated to protecting and improving the health and environment of the people of Colorado

4300 Cherry Creek Dr. S.
Denver, Colorado 80246-1530
Phone (303) 692-2000
TDD Line (303) 691-7700
Located in Glendale, Colorado

Laboratory and Ra
8100 Lowry Blvd.
Denver CO 80230
(303) 692-3090

Laboratory and Radiation Services Division 8100 Lowry Blvd. Denver CO 80230-6928 (303) 692-3090



http://www.cdphe.state.co.us

December 2, 1999

Mr. Cole W.D. Stanton Manager Technical Sales & Compliance Fiberlock Technologies, Inc. 630 Putnam Avenue Cambridge, MA 02139-0802

Dear Mr. Stanton:

The following information is provided in regard to your questions concerning encapsulants approved for use in the State of Colorado.

The Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment has given interim approval, for use in Colorado, to encapsulants approved by the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Public Health and/or the New York State Department of Health, subject to the limitations on usage specified on those lists.

The following encapsulants manufactured by Fiberlock Technologies, Inc. have been given interim approval by the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division for use in lead-based paint abatement projects subject to Colorado Regulation No. 19, Section V.G.4.

L-B-C Lead Barrier Compound (Type I - Interior) or ChildGuard

L-B-C Lead Barrier Compound (Type II - Exterior)

L-B-C Lead Barrier Compound (Type III – Interior/Exterior)

LeadMaster

Please give me a call at (303) 692-3261 if you need any additional information

Sincerely,

COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH & ENVIRONMENT

Richard A. Fatur

Environmental Protection Specialist I

Air Pollution Control Division

cc: Steve Fine